
CORPORATE REPORT  

NO: R076 COUNCIL DATE: April 24, 2017 

REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: April 18, 2017 

FROM: General Manager, Engineering FILE: 
XC: 

7811-0029-00 
7811-0014-00 
3150-05 

SUBJECT: Drainage Development Cost Charge Reimbursement for Drainage Corridor 
Dedications on 21 Avenue, 21A Avenue and 166 Street 

RECOMMENDATION 

The Engineering Department recommends that Council authorize the reimbursement of 
$603,920.00 from the Drainage Development Cost Charge (“DCC”) to Rosemary Developments 
Ltd. for the dedication of drainage corridors located on 21 Avenue, 21A Avenue and 166 Street 
fronting the developments. 

BACKGROUND 

The Developer, Rosemary Developments Ltd., has serviced two projects (7811-0029-00 and 
7811-0014-00) totaling 137 single-family lots in the Sunnyside Heights Neighbourhood Concept 
Plan (“NCP”), dedicated the drainage corridors fronting the developments (see Appendix “I”), and 
paid the required Drainage DCC. 

DISCUSSION 

Corporate Report No. R236;2010, which is attached to this report as Appendix “II”, documented 
the engineering servicing and related financial strategies for the Sunnyside Heights NCP. 

A key component of the overall proposed stormwater management concept of this NCP is the use 
of a network of stormwater corridors in lieu of traditional detention ponds.  These drainage 
corridors provide water quality treatment, promote groundwater infiltration recharging any local 
groundwater tables in the area, and serve as detention to slow down and reduce runoff and 
erosion into Fergus Creek. 

The Sunnyside Heights NCP servicing strategy included partial reimbursement for the land cost of 
these drainage corridors.  Due to the estimated Drainage DCC shortfall for this NCP, the DCC 
reimbursement rate was assessed to be 40% of the cost for the land needed for the drainage 
corridor network.  In 2010, the original NCP used a land cost of $750,000 per acre for the DCC 
reimbursement.  In 2016, to reflect rising market values, the land cost was increased to $2,000,000 
per acre.  By carrying through the 40% reimbursement rate, this results in a Drainage DCC 
reimbursement rate of $800,000 per acre. 
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With the combined projects, the Developer has dedicated 0.7549 acres of land for the 
construction of the drainage corridors on 21 Avenue, 21A Avenue and 166 Street, as per the NCP, 
and is entitled to be reimbursed $603,920.00 from the Drainage DCC in accordance with Section 
4.7.5 of the NCP and the 10 Year (2016-2025) Servicing Plan based on a reimbursement rate of 
$800,000 per acre. 

CONCLUSION 

Based on the above discussion, the Engineering Department recommends that Council authorize 
the reimbursement of $603,920.00 from the Drainage Development Cost Charge to Rosemary 
Developments Ltd. for the dedication of drainage corridors located on 21 Avenue, 21A Avenue and 
166 Street fronting the development. 

Fraser Smith, P.Eng., MBA 
General Manager, Engineering 

SSL/LR/JML/cc 

Appendix “I” – Location of Drainage Corridors 
Appendix “II” - Corporate Report No. R236;2010 
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